The Administration suggested one more meeting with the community at the Feinberg-
Fisher auditorium to report the final measures and report back to the next
Neighborhoods Committee Meeting.

The Committee made a motion to have a final community meeting and report
back to the next Neighborhoods Committee Meeting. The Administration will
report back on the status of the fountain and its feasibility at a future
Neighborhoods Committee.

4. Discussion concerning the Nuisance Abatement Board. Referral fromthe January
8, 2003 City Commission Meeting.

Robert Dixon introduced the item and gave a brief report on the history of the Nuisance
Abatement Board and procedures for referring matters to the board. Mr. Dixon also
advised that the City Attorney’s Office does not have a compelling need to keep the
Nuisance Abatement Board in place as they use other methods to deal with nuisances.

Commissioner Gross asked if another board could be reconstituted to deal with repeat
offenders of the City Code similar to a Code Enforcement Board. Assistant City
Manager Middaugh recommended against such a board as we have other means to
deal with habitual violators, which is already in the City Code. The Committee
expressed a desire to enact threshold guidelines for a habitual violator to allow for
more consistent enforcement.

Commissioner Cruz made a motion to disband the Nuisance Abatement Board.
The motion was seconded by Commissioner Steinberg and approved by the
Commiittee.

5. Discussion regarding licensing for mobile fruit / vegetable vendors. Referral from
the January 8, 2003 City Commission Meeting.

Vivian Guzman and Al Childress introduced the amendment. Commissioner Steinberg
asked what the State’s process was for issuing the license and how the State
addresses health related concerns. He also expressed a concern with the restriction of
one license per location as it has the potential to promote a monopoly.

Finally, the Committee requested that a time restriction be added to prevent vendors
from becoming permanent fixtures.

Commissioner Steinberg made a motion, which was seconded by Commissioner
Gross and unanimously approved by the Committee to refer the amendment to
the City Commission with a 1-hour time restriction in a 24-hour period and the
ability for a property to have two licenses as long as they are not at the property
at the same time. Al Childress to report back on the State’s licensing procedures
and health inspections.

6. Ordinance amending enforcement and penalty provisions for parking lots and
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